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Tuesday, 5 September 2023 

Dear Parent/Carer 

A warm welcome back to school to all of you. We have had a really positive start to the year for the 

children in year 1 – 6 today, as well some of our nursery children. We’re looking forward to welcoming 

our new reception children over the coming weeks.  

I want to reassure you that our school is not affected by the RAAC (concrete) issues many of you 

would have been hearing about in the media recently. Haringey completed a survey of all local schools 

last year and only a very small number are affected. We are not one of them.  

I look forward to catching up with many of you on the gates soon.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 

Ian Scotchbrook 

Headteacher 

For and on behalf of South Harringay School  

 

 

 

 

 


